LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Walkden Congregational Church,
Manchester Road,
Walkden.

28th July, 2003

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Stephen Farrow - in the Chair


Councillors E. Burgoyne, V. Burgoyne, Fernandez, Pennington, Payne, Potter, Smyth and Witkowski


Sylvia Phillips - Peel Community Disco



Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust



Pat Fitton - Walkden Central Residents’ Association



Josie Brown - Community Representative



Barbara Nicholas - Salford Community Network



Phil Harris - Salford Community Venture



Cath Hamilton - Kenyon Residents’ Association



Inspector Jon Faulkner - Greater Manchester Police



Tony Cribbin - LHC and SRP



Fiona James - Homewatch


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Anne Williams - Director of Community and Social Services 





(Area Co-ordinator)




Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator




Eileen Buchan - Salford Youth Service




Nikki Park - Committee Services Officer


(Please note that the attendance list for the meeting had been mislaid and an apology is made to any of those whose name has been omitted)

30.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Devine, Aled Owen, Ken Wright, Sandra Turner, Christine McClanagan and Shirley Buckley.

31.
CAROL SMITH

The Chairman reported that Carol Smith of Peel Residents’ Association was currently in hospital awaiting a serious operation.


RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be sent on behalf of the Community Committee wishing Carol Smith a speedy recovery.

32.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meetings held on 2nd June and 7th July, 2003, be approved as correct records and signed by the Chairman.

33.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 19th June, 2003, be noted.

34.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 26(a) - Youth

Angie Taylor reported that in relation to the concerns expressed regarding the lack of summer play activities at Walkden High School, meetings had been held with various agencies and the recreation facility would now be available during the summer and a package of events had been established.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 26(b)(i) - General - Gates at Parr Fold Park

Angie Taylor reported that concerns had been forwarded to the Director of Development Services and a response was awaited.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

35.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

Angie Taylor reported that a variety of activities would be available during the summer holidays at (a) the Youth Centres, (b) Peel United and (c) Harrop Fold School, and information on such events had been circulated at the Youth Task Group, the last meeting of the Community Network and at the local schools.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(b)
General

Witness Outreach Service

Angie Taylor circulated a leaflet outlining the role of the Witness Outreach Service.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

36.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

Angie Taylor reported on the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Action Plan for 2003/04, with specific reference to the concerns raised regarding the need to include reference to older people in the community, as a section had now been incorporated within the document and a Task Group had been established to look at the provision of services in the area.


Reference was made to (a) a variety of activities which were available for older people in the area, (b) grants which were available from the Community and Social Services Directorate for the establishment of function clubs for older people, (c) ring and ride and (d) the need to consider those people who may have difficulty travelling to and from events.


Councillor Val Burgoyne expressed concern with regard to the lack of car parking within the Walkden South area and suggested that the area of land at the rear of the shops on Walkden Road would be ideal for such a purpose.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT any representatives who may wish to become a member of the Older Persons Task Group contact Angie Taylor at the One Stop Shop.




(2) THAT Members of the Community Committee contact Angie Taylor regarding information detailing current activities for older people in the area.




(3) THAT the comments raised in relation to older people and the lack of car parking within Walkden South be noted.

37.
POLICING PRIORITY AREA

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner gave a presentation on the policing priority area, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Salford Policing Priority Area Project

· Policing Priority Areas

· Little Hulton 

· In place for one year

· Brief History

· Policing Standards Unit

· Responsible for the projects

· Provision of expertise/guidance/funding

· Drive-up performance within Greater Manchester Police

· Purpose of Policing Priority Areas

· Why Little Hulton?

· Easily defined

· Exhibited certain crime indicators

· In receipt of NRS

· Strong local partnership activity in the area

· Project would not:-

· Parachute in resources

· Create false impressions

· Was not a gimmick 

· What had already been done:-

· Project Manager appointed

· Project Board appointed

· Action Plan established for first three months

· Next stages

· Deliver some quick wins

· Promote work of the project

· Positive media usage

· Develop new ideas/legacy

· Ultimate goal

· A reduction in crime and anti-social behaviour

Reference was made to (a) funding opportunities, (b) the sustainability of the project, (c) the possible displacement of anti-social behaviour to other areas, (d) the provision of CCTV, (e) anti-social behaviour orders and whether they just related to individuals and (f) concerns expressed with regard to recent anti-social behaviour at Parr Fold Park.

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner reported that (i) the Government Office North West had indicated that project proposals would be supported, (ii) the displacement of anti-social behaviour had not been a major issue at this stage but any evidence of this would be dealt with immediately, (iii) resources in relation to the provision of CCTV were limited, however, separate projects were being discussed and (iv) Anti-Social Behaviour Orders could also relate to families as well as individuals.

Angie Taylor reported that in relation to the concerns expressed regarding recent anti-social behaviour at Parr Fold Park, meetings had been held with a number of agencies and a walkabout had been arranged to take place on 8th August, 2003, to identify problems and appropriate action.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner be thanked for an informative presentation.



(2) THAT it be noted that Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner could be contacted on telephone number 856 5245 and by e-mail jon.faulkner@gmp.police.uk.

38.
CHILDREN’S RESOURCE PROJECT

Tony Cribbin gave a presentation on the Children’s Resource Project, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Brief History

· Provision of activities during the summer and autumn school holidays

· Steering Group Established to manage the project

· Targets changed to cover the whole Community Committee area

· Schools targeted in the area

· Provision of play workers

· Funding

Reference was made to the (a) provision of activities in the future, (b) need to ensure that the work carried out was not duplicated in other areas, (c) Granada Studios Tour, (d) lack of provision of activities for teenage girls and (e) publicity arrangements.

Tony Cribbin reported that (i) activities provided in the past had related to outreach work, however, it had been suggested that future provision include art activities, (ii) officers from the Community and Social Services Directorate had been involved with the project, (iii) the project was evolving and it was hoped that it would expand to involve teenagers and (iv) leaflets advertising the project had been distributed in local schools.

Anne Williams reported that the activities provided by the project were welcomed as there were links with the Anti-Social Behaviour Team as it was important to attract young people in such activities at an early stage in their development.

RESOLVED:
THAT Tony Cribbin be thanked for an informative presentation.

39.
HOMEWATCH

Fiona James gave a presentation on the Homewatch Scheme, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Greater Manchester Police involvement

· Voluntary Organisation - scheme run by residents in their own street

· Encouraged communities to work together to reduce crime

· Can help reduce fear of crime

· Crime prevention

· Create improved links with Greater Manchester Police

· Provision of advice to those who wished to start schemes

· Promotion of ultra violet marker pens

· 15 schemes within Little Hulton and 19 schemes within Walkden

· Quarterly newsletter produced

· Conference in September, 2003 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Fiona James be thanked for an informative presentation.



(2) THAT anyone interested in establishing a Homewatch Scheme should contact Fiona James on 856 5454.

40.
RECRUITING LEA GOVERNORS

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report advertising vacancies for LEA Governors in Little Hulton and Walkden be noted.




(2) THAT anyone interested in becoming an LEA Governor in the area should contact Liz Whelan on 778 0261.

41.
LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN TRANSPORT GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Transport Group held on 17th June, 2003, be noted.

42.
URBAN BUS CHALLENGE

Adrian Dunning reported on a proposed bid for the Urban Bus Challenge, 2003, which was a funding application for cross cutting bus services which was to be submitted on behalf of the Chairs of this Community Committee and the Worsley/Boothstown Community Committee.


The proposed route included Tesco Petrol Station, Walkden Station, Walkden Road, East Lancashire Road, Roe Green, Worsley Village, Worsley Court House, Leigh Road, East Lancashire Road, Ellenbrook Estate, Newearth Road, Hilton Lane, Harrop Fold, Manchester Road and then returning to Tesco. 


Reference was made to (a) the need to ensure that the service was accessible to all people and (b) whether Birch Road could be included within the route.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the bid for the Urban Bus Challenge, 2003, as suggested be supported.




(2) THAT the comments raised be taken on board.




(3) THAT Adrian Dunning be thanked for his hard work in preparing the bid.

43.
PATIENT ADVISORY LIAISON TEAM

Andy Muir gave a presentation on the Patient Advisory Liaison Team, the main points of which were as follows:-

· History of the Patient Advice and Liaison Service (PALS)

· Consultation exercise with patients

· PALS established to provide advice, address concerns and resolve them.

· All calls were logged into a data base and a report was compiled which would highlight any trends of concern.

· Nine link workers situated across the City.

· Work was carried out with the NHS Trust and other health care providers.

Josie Brown, a non executive member of the Primary Care Trust indicated that (a) PALS provided an opportunity for concerns to be expressed, (b) advice and support was provided and (c) it was important that patients inform PALS of any concerns to ensure that issues were adequately addressed.

Reference was made to whether the service extended to those residents who had vulnerable relatives in other areas of the country and Andy Muir indicated that the network was being developed within Greater Manchester, however, there was a need for the service to progress on a national basis.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Andy Muir and Josie Brown be thanked for an informative presentation.



(2) THAT any concerns with regard to the health service be forwarded to Andy Muir or Josie Brown.

44.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP 

HELD ON 15TH JULY, 2003

RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group at its meeting held on 15th July, 2003, be endorsed subject to an amendment to the application submitted by the Education and Leisure Directorate for security measures as it had been agreed that the amount approved should be allocated from all three wards.

45.
BUDGET STATEMENT

Angie Taylor submitted the financial position statement as at 28th July, 2003, in respect of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee Devolved Budget, 2003/04.


RESOLVED:
THAT the financial position statement be noted.

46.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the Positive Action Press Statements:-

· Policing Priority Area - Action Plan 

· Children Resource Project

· Walkden Recreation Centre - Activities

· Urban Bus Challenge Bid 

· Community Action Plan 

· Homewatch

47.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 29TH SEPTEMBER, 2003 

Angie Taylor reported on the following items which were to be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 29th September, 2003:-

· Harrop Fold School - Presentation by Headteacher

· St. Mary’s Bowling Club - Update

· Education in Schools and its effect on buses - Presentation by Beverley Howell (GMPTE)

· Crime and Disorder Update

· Minutes of the Little Hulton/Walkden Transport Group

48.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 29th September, 2003, at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.  
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